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SUBJECT:   
A briefing and review of the Financial Policies Work Group’s recommendations on the capacity charge with regard to affordable housing and sustainable buildings/projects with on-site wastewater treatment.
SUMMARY: 

The Financial Policies Work Group (FPWG) was ‘chartered’ by the Regional Water Quality Committee in September 2009 and directed to review a series of financial policies.   Much of the work has been focused on policy FP-15 regarding the capacity charge.  The group has made substantive progress on review of this policy but has not completed its work.  

A component of its task on the capacity charge (as updated in the 2010 RWQC work plan) was to include review of how the capacity charge is implemented for affordable housing and sustainable buildings with on-site wastewater treatment facilities.  The committee will be briefed on the FPWG recommendations in the attached briefing paper (Attachment 1) on these issues.   
FPWG members recommend that the current indexing of multi-family housing not be expanded to align with Seattle’s Multifamily Housing Property Tax Exemption program.  A majority of the group thought there was a problem in reducing the charge for one set of customers and shifting the burden to another set.  However, the group has recommended that Wastewater Treatment Division staff work with MWPAAC to study potentially indexing the capacity charge to reflect the system impact of different housing units (e.g. based on square footage, number of plumbing fixtures or meter size).  

FPWG felt it didn’t have sufficient information to make specific recommendations regarding payment of the capacity charge for buildings/projects with on-site wastewater treatment systems.   Committee members considered a range of situations and options that might apply to these projects – but recommend that Wastewater Treatment Division staff work with MWPAAC to do a more in-depth study of the issue.  

 ATTACHMENTS:
1. Financial Policies Work Group Recommendations on the Capacity Charge with regard to “Affordable’ Housing and Sustainable Buildings/Projects with On-site Wastewater Treatment
